
COUNCIL GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL Newsletter –  

MAY 2022 
 

 

CGES May 2022 Activity Calendar 

5/6/2022 Kindergarten Field Trip 

5/6/2022 6th Grade Field Trip 

5/9/2022 Board of Education Meeting-6 pm 

5/11/2022 Magician Assembly – 2:00pm 

5/13/2022 3rd Grade Field Trip 

5/16/2022 6th Grade Step-Up Day -9 am 

5/16/2022 6th Grade to tour Alexander Artworks after Step-Up day 

5/19/2022 2nd/3rd Grade Play Day @ CGES – 9 to 11 am 

5/19/2022 3rd Grade Bike Safety-12:45 pm 

5/19/2022 4th/5th Grade Play Day @ CGES – 1 to 3 pm 

5/20/2022 Kindergarten Celebration-12:30 pm 

5/20/2022 Kindergarten/1st Grade Play Day-1:00 pm 

5/24/2022 PreK Celebrations: AM PreK – 10:00 am; PM and All Day PreK – 2:00 pm 

5/24/2022 Last day of school/3:10 dismissal 

   

Report cards will be sent home with your child on the 

last day of school.  We also would like to encourage you to 

look through the lost and found before the end of the school 

year.  All unclaimed items left after May 24th will be donated 

to the Thrift Store. 
 

 
SUMMER READING PROGRAM 

Adventure into our Summer Reading Program at the Council Grove Public Library!!  Program 

will be held on Tuesdays, June 7th through July 28th from 2:30 to 3:30pm.  Please register today 

at: https://councilgrove.lib.nckls.org/2019-summer-reading-sign-up/ 

Join us for the USBORNE book fair June 14th – 16th, 2022!!! 

 

 

PreK Celebrations 
We will be having a PreK Celebration on May 24th. Please make sure when you come for 
your child's section during their designated time, you enter through the main entrance 
by the office. The morning PreK Celebration will be in the lunchroom at Council Grove 
Elementary School at 10:00 AM. The all day and the afternoon PreK Celebration will be 
in the gym at Council Grove Elementary School at 2:00 PM. Thank you! 
 
 

 

https://councilgrove.lib.nckls.org/2019-summer-reading-sign-up/


KINDERGARTEN CELEBRATION 

The 2022 Kindergarten Class will have a brief celebration on Friday, May 20th at 

12:30 in the CGES gym. Field Day will immediately follow at 1:00, so students 

should dress in play clothes for the day. Visitors will enter through the front 

doors. Doors will open at 12:15 pm.  

 

 

Medication Pick-up Reminder: 
All student medications must be picked up no later than 3:45 PM on 

Tuesday, May 24th. Any student meds not picked up by a parent or 

guardian will be disposed of at that time. Please call your school health 

office if you have any questions or concerns.  

 

Physicals: 
-Sports physicals can be completed after May 1st for the 2022-2023 school 

year. All athletes must have a new physical on file each school year.  

-Early childhood physicals for students entering the district for the first 

time can be dated back as far as 9/1/2021. 

 

Vaccination Reminder: 
Don't forget to double-check what vaccinations your child may need to be 

in compliance for next school year. A list is attached. Take note 

that students entering grade 6 and 7 must now have two Hepatitis A vaccines completed. A copy 

of the school inoculation policy is also attached. Please call your school health office if we can 

help you determine what may be missing or needed.  

 

 
6th Grade Step-Up Day 
Monday, May 16th all district 6th grade students will participate in a Step Up 
Day. This event will be held at CGJH/SH from 9:00 am to 11:00 am.  
Students will tour the campus, meet staff, enjoy a light snack and have the 
opportunity to ask questions. The purpose of Step Up Day is to introduce 
students to the CGJH/SH campus. This will aid them in their transition 
into the 7th grade.  
 
 
 
2022-2023 ENROLLMENT 
The enrollment period for 2022-2023 is just around the corner and we want to make sure you are 
prepared for it. The process will be much the same as it was last year so you need to make sure that you 
have your Powerschool parent portal account ready to go. If you do not know your login or do not have 
one, please get in contact with your school office to get that setup before enrollment starts on July 4th. 
You can visit https://usd417.powerschool.com/public/ at any time to login to Powerschool.  

 

https://usd417.powerschool.com/public/


Announcing 2022 Morris County Summer Food Program! 
Available to all Students and Children in the Morris County Communities. The 
Program begins May 25th - June 30th 

No Breakfast May 25th - May27th  

Not Serving Memorial Day  

We are offering onsite breakfast and lunch dining and curbside pickup! 

 FREE to ALL children 1 - 18  

 No Income Guidelines  

 This is a federally funded program, we will take names and grades of children 

who are not present at time of pick up to ensure rules and guidelines set by the 

government are being followed. 
 Council Grove Junior/Senior High School (Entrance on south side of school) 

o OPEN MONDAY - FRIDAY  

o Breakfast Dining onsite 8:15AM - 9:00AM 

o Lunch Dining onsite 11:35AM - 12:10PM (1 free adult per 1 
participating child for onsite eaters!) 

o Curbside Pickup 11:00AM - 11:30AM or till we run out of product 
prepped for to go 

o Drop Off Routes Pick Up Times 

o CGES (East side of school "8th street, Preschool Side") - 10:55 - 
11:15AM  

o Wilsey (Shelter House) - 11:35 - 11:50 AM  

 Prairie Heights Elementary School (Entrance on North Side by Kitchen) 

o OPEN MONDAY - THURSDAY 

o Breakfast Dining onsite 8:15AM - 9:00AM 

o Lunch Dining onsite 11:35AM - 12:00PM(1 free adult per 1 
participating child for onsite eaters!) 

o Curbside Pickup 11:15AM - 11:30AM 

o Drop off Route Pick Up Times 

o Dwight (Rural Water Building on Main St.) - 11:05 - 11:20 AM 

Let’s have a picnic!!!  

 USD 417 would like to invite all kids ages 1-18 to a FREE PICNIC LUNCH on July 1st at the 
Council Grove Pool Park.   Adults are welcome to eat as well for $3.00. 

 We will be grilling hot dogs and serving chips, cookies, and water.   

 Also, for children who do not already have a pool pass, the Summer Food Committee would like 
to pay for your child's entry into the pool on July 1st as well!  Please remember that children ages 
7 and under must be accompanied by an adult as per the Council Grove Aquatic Center policy.  
Adults must pay for their own admission into the pool.    

Lunch will be served at the Rotary Shelter from 11:15am - 12:00pm. 



 

 

Inoculation Policy 
 

JGCB  Inoculations        JGCB 

 

 All students enrolling in any district school shall provide the building 

principal with proof of immunization of certain diseases or furnish documents to 

satisfy statutory requirements.  Booster shots required by the Secretary of the 

Department of Health and Environment are also required. 

 A copy of this policy and the applicable state law shall be distributed to 

students, prospective students or their parents on or before May 15th of each school 

year.  The superintendent shall issue a news release each August explaining the 

required inoculations and booster shots.  Parents may delegate in writing their 

authority to consent to immunizations.  If the parent is not reasonably available, 

and the authority to consent has not been denied as provided in law, individuals 

other than the parent may consent to the immunizations as provided for in current 

law. 

 Students who fail to provide the documentation required by law may be 

excluded from school by the superintendent until statutory requirements are 

satisfied.  Notice of exclusion shall be given to the parents/guardians as prescribed 

by law.  Students who are not immunized against a particular disease(s) may be 

excluded from school during any outbreak. 

 Each principal shall forward evidence of compliance with the inoculation 

law to other schools or school districts when requested by the school or by the 

student’s parents/guardians. 

 

Approved:  JUL 20  1998 



 

 

    

 


